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Submission on the Kyoto Protocol Ratification Bill, 2003

Doctors for the Environment, Australia Inc. wishes to express its support for this Bill
Doctors for the Environment Australia is a voluntary organisation of medical doctors from all States and Territories which promotes human health and wellbeing by both educating the profession and the public, and by influencing political and industry leaders to sustain the natural environment. Our opinions are scientifically based and we are fortunate to have the support of some of Australia’s most eminent scientists, (see www.dea.org.au.) some of whom serve on the Intergovernmental  Panel on Climate Change (IPCC)

 Recently, Sir David King chief scientist of the UK government stated that “In my view, climate change is the most severe problem that we are facing today, more serious than the threat of terrorism”. We agree with this assessment.

It is important to recognise that the predictions of the IPCC and other scientific data indicate that global warming caused by fossil fuel consumption may be faster and more severe than previously predicted. Certainly, severe consequences of climate change are more probable than when the present government first made its decision to decline ratification of the Kyoto protocol. It is therefore pertinent for the government to reconsider its position in the light of new evidence.

The effects of global warming on the health and wellbeing of Australians and its neighboring peoples are likely to be profound and must be taken into account when government decisions are made. Ill- health is predicted to rise through direct causes e.g. thermal stress (which, for example, caused 14,000 deaths in France in the summer of 2003), fresh water scarcity and increases in wild fires and storms, and by indirect causes due to the disruption of ecology, causing spread of infectious disease, loss of food production from land degradation and deforestation, and from the sea due to coral bleaching and coastal water warming.  In our region there is a high probability of enormous social dislocation with the inundation of Pacific Islands due to sea level rise. Doctors for the Environment  believes that Australia, as an economically successful country, needs to offer leadership and play a major role in mitigation in our geographical region

For all these reasons we believe that it would now be prudent for the government to sign Kyoto. This will enable Australia to participate in discussions and decisions from which it is excluded at present, and play a more important role in mitigating this threat to all humanity

Doctors for the Environment Australia Inc would be happy to arrange for one of its experts to attend the Committee if the Committee so wishes

David Shearman (Professor)

Hon Secretary

30.1 2004

This submission falls within the DEA Policy on Climate Change, published on www.dea.org.au  and is authorised by the Committee of Management















